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Just a friendly reminder, with the warmer weather fast 

approaching. Please supply a few different weather appropriate 

spare outfits in your child’s bag. This allows for any accidents, 

water or messy play and/or spills that may occur during the day. 

Also, please ensure that you apply sunscreen to your child prior 

to entering the service. We provide sunscreen, wipes and tissues 

at our sunscreen station by the front door. 

Early morning is a particularly busy time and the next in-service 

sunscreen application for children does not occur until after 9am.  

We appreciate your help with keeping Subicare a sun smart centre. 
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Lindsay Poggenpoel - Centre Director                                                                                                Ruth Fanggidae 

Deanna Rossi Thompson - Education Manager                                                                   Deanna Rossi Thompson 

Mel Sellars - Training & Development Manager                                                                                           Mel Sellars 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          Agnes Poon (T & Th) 

 

                                                                                                                    
Senior Educators:  Theresa Thomas & Rachael Wong              Senior Educators:  Alice Mahoney & Grace Palmia 

Educators:  Claire Kingston, Danielle Taupin,                                          Educators:  Mary Sofoora, Suchada Maitre 

Lucy Kim (M, T, Th & F) & Agnes Poon (W)                                                                                               & Tina Buckley 

 

 

                                                                                                

Early Childhood Teacher:  Ashlyn Curley                     Wendy Miller - Food Coordinator (T, W & F) Admin (M & Th) 

Educators:  Jessica Miller, Narisa Inman,                                                                          Trish Manolas - Admin ( T & F)                                                      

Damaris Barrea Sarmiento (Th & F) and TBC                                             Tara Wickens - Food Coordinator (M & Th)                                                     

 

 

We bid a bittersweet farewell to two departing staff members. 

Mary Sutton who is finishing up with us at the end of December, due to family commitments, and 

Carley Clayton who will join us for the first few weeks of 2019, before moving to New Zealand in 

February with her fiancée Adam and dog Cinnamon. 

We wish both girls the absolute best of luck and thank them for all their hard work! 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

We are so looking forward to the Christmas party next week! 

We hope you will be able to join us:  

Friday the 7th of December from 3.30pm – 5.30pm 

for lots of fun, entertainment and food for all (and maybe a special guest too) 
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Christmas Closure 

 

The last day of care for 2018 will be Friday 21st December 

The first day of care for 2019 will be Wednesday 9th of January 

Administration will be open for calls & emails as of Tuesday 8th January 

 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please like and share our Facebook page, to help us promote Subicare. 

This page will help you keep up with the latest news and events within our service. 

 

 

 

 

www.facebook.com/SubicareELC 

 

 

 

 


